

January Meeting Highlights


Thirty-one Waterways members gathered at the Stone Mansion Restaurant for the January 11th luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News
CDR Wyman Briggs highlighted the following issue: 

· The one-year anniversary of the Elizabeth M tragedy has just passed.  The casualty investigation was completed November 2005.  In mid-December, I endorsed the report and submitted it to Coast Guard Sector Ohio Valley and the Eighth Coast Guard District for their simultaneous review. The report consists of findings of fact, conclusions and recommendations.  It is expected to take several months before a determination is made.

· With the approaching high water season and the potential onset of adverse river conditions, the Coast Guard in conjunction with the Waterways Association and the Army Corp of Engineers will be initiating Operation Fleet Sweep.  Joint teams made up of personnel from the Coast Guard and the Army Corps of Engineers will conduct inspections of various fleets within the Pittsburgh zone.  This project is a proactive approach to barge breakaway issues.  The main focus of these inspections is compliance with the companies Fleet Operations Guide.  This program will be launched this week and will continue through March.

· Clarifications are being completed on rule language for serious marine incidents.  On June 20th, alcohol testing must be completed within 2 hours of the incident with drug testing to be completed within 32 hours.  Companies must have the capability to complete drug and alcohol testing within these timeframes either aboard their vessels or using shore-side resources. 
Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  Rich also reminded the group that the Atlantic Waterways Conference is scheduled for March 14-16, 2006.  Dick Ehringer noted that industry dates are March 15-16.
National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   James McCarville reported:

· For DC trip planning purposes on Locks and Dams, we should know the President’s budget on February 7 and our local capability by about February 9. Waterways Council is planning its lobbying day for March 1 and the National Waterways Conference March 8-9, 2006.  

· To avoid industry conflicts, remember that Industry Days are March 15-16, 2006 in Memphis and the Traffic Club Dinner, and the Port of Pittsburgh Breakfast will be March 16th. 

Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported he is currently working with Randy Lindsey and the Coast Guard Bridge Division in St. Louis about a new bridge at mile 59.3. The new bridge would be located at the upper end of Consol Coal Loading Terminal at Alicia. Dick also mentioned that companies that have pilot licenses renewing should be aware of possible weight standards.  Standards are currently being drafted and have not been finalized.  However, individuals that are 50 to 60 pounds overweight may find it difficult to review their license.  This drew many concerns from the member audience.  CDR Briggs stated that anyone experiencing this challenge during the renewal process should contact his office.  A performance test can be completed and efforts will be made to aid in obtaining license renewal.   

Mark was asked by Deane Orr, who was unable to attend the meeting, to mention a potential meeting with the Army Corp to review procedures for releasing Mon River Reservoir waters to reduce ice build-up.  Dick stated that flood control dams are currently being monitored.

Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr was not present at the meeting.  No additional information was reported under this item.
Other Meeting Comments


Mark announced that the annual meeting for the Waterways Association will be held immediately following today’s luncheon.  All are invited to stay for this meeting.  With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned.
February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 8th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, February 2nd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
February 8, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Italian Minestrone Soup

Penne Pasta with Marinara/Garlic Toast


Rolls and Beverage


Apple Pie a la Mode
Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, February 2nd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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